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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/index.htm

September 2012 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2012-2013

	 President
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	360-275-0589
	haggis@wavecable.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Peter Dawson
	360-779-8219
	etypebubba@aol.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 CPO Stephen Quance
	360-731-5552
	sdquance@yahoo.com

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 Mr. Charles Yankosky
	206-780-0563
	cyankosky@yahoo.com

	 Marshal
	 None
	
	

	 Chaplain
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Color Bearer
	 None
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2012-2013

	 Commander
	 Col William Biscomb
	 206-842-6417
	milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

	 Chief of Staff
	 Mr. Peter Dawson
	 360-779-8219
	etypebubba@aol.com

	 Adjutant
	 MMCM Henry Carman
	 360-698-4776
	hankcarman@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at VFW Post #239, 190 Dora Ave, Bremerton (see directions) on Friday 14 Sep.  Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend.

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

        President Peter Dawson opened the meeting  following a late dinner. Alex Jordan read the Purposes of National Sojourners. The minutes were accepted as published.  The next year’s line up of new Chapter officers was read by Nominating Committee Chairman Dick Dexter. They are: President – Joe MacIntyre, 1ST Vice Pres. – Peter Dawson, 2ND Vice Pres. Stephen B.J. Quance, Chaplain – Dick Dexter, Secretary – Charles Yankosky. Heroes Camp officers are: Commander – Bill Biscomb, Chief of Staff – Peter Dawson, Adjutant – Hank Carman. The new slate was unanimously accepted by those members present. 

      JROTC awards are coming up. Dick Dexter will make the presentation at Bremerton High School on May 31. We need to know the name of the recipient and John Gray will print up the certificate. Joe MacIntyre will call up South Kitsap High School and get the name of their JROTC contact person and 

award winner. Pres. Peter Dawson reported on last Wednesday’s Military Appreciation Night at Franklin #5. The target  audience of people newly coming out of the military was largely absent but about 40 

Masons were present.  Peter thanked Bill Biscomb, Dick Dexter and Hank Carman  for presenting the “American Creed,” “A Toast to the Flag,” and “Old Glory Speaks.” 

      Regional Rep. Wendell Dutt reminded us that any one going to the National Convention in Burlington, VT has to have their reservations in by May 19. Joe MacIntyre asked who was going to Pacific Beach Heroes Encampment from Sept. 28 – 30. The reservation form can be found on the Pacific NW website. Reservations have to be in to Bob Colton by Sep. 5.

     A Three Candle ceremony was performed in honor of those members who had passed away during the previous year. They were Brothers Jerry Lingle, Joe Illes and Harry Houston. Bro. Dick Dexter lit the red candle, Bro. John Gray the white, and Bro. Hank Carman the blue.

     Dick Dexter announced that at the 19 June stated meeting of William H. Upton Naval & Military #206 our Sojourners will be Building the Flag at 7 p.m. The meeting will follow at 7:30. Dick will ask VWB Jim Kendall to put that announcement out to all the lodges over the district website. 

      Sickness & Health: Earl Riggs is at Life Center, Room 25, on Pottery Ave. in Port Orchard. It looks like he had a stroke. Pay him a visit. Harold Richardson is a lot more cheerful. 

       On a sometimes rainy, sometimes sunny Saturday, 2 June the officers of the NW Chapters were installed at Des Moines Masonic Temple. Past Grand Master Satoru Tashiro installed the officers of Vice Adm. Homer Wallin #40, Sinclair Inlet #80, Fort Lewis #89, 

Pacific NW #534, and Olympic#539.  Spokane #102 was installed in abstentia. Seeing that people had finished their lunch, PGM Sat rapped the gavel early and proceeded through the ceremony at a healthy pace.

      After the officers had been installed into their elected and appointed stations and places, PGM Sat invited fellow Sojourner RWB David Owen to speak. RWB David, also known as our Grand Secretary, recalled three events in his life that he will always remember.

     1. 1979. Three years after joining the Army, David was 

a guard at Spandau Prison in Germany. One of the inmates he was in charge of was a man called Prisoner No. 7. This was an experience he will never forget. At the time people were questioning whether Prisoner No. 7 was really 

Rudolf Hess or someone else. Rudolf Hess had helped Hitler write “Mein Kampf.” One day David looked this prisoner straight in the eye and the prisoner looked back at him.  From that time there was no doubt in David’s mind that this man was Rudolf Hess. 

     2. 1982. David left active duty and joined the ROTC to become an officer. As an enlisted man officers were al-ways telling him what to do. And after he became one, officers were still telling him what to do. One exercise in a leader-ship class at the University of Washington was to come up with alternate responses to a given situation. An advisor postulated that protesters were outside Clark Hall, where the ROTC was located, and were about to burn the American flag. What would you do? In those days David was kind of a rebel. He’d ride up to Clark Hall on his Harley. David said he’d get out the M-16’s and lock and load.  The other 26 students got quiet.The advisor just 

said, “Wow!”
      3. Nov. 9, 1989. David happened to be in traffic going through Check Point Charlie just as the Berlin Wall was coming down. Back in September he and his wife wanted bunk beds for their kids, which they had to get in East Berlin. When dealing with East Berlin in those days you gave them the money first and came back later to pick up the merchandise. With the bunk beds in the back of the car they were inching through this long line of traffic. In front of them was a communist Travant car with a little kid in back. David was in unform. Anytime you went into East Berlin you Had to be in uniform. David motioned for the little kid to come over. The kid did and David gave him a Hot Wheels toy car. The kid ran back to his car and brought back some chocolate. It was the awfullest tasting chocolate but David tried to smile anyway. The kid was so grateful. 

     What response can we give to such things as 

Rudolf Hess and the Nazis, protestors, and communism and the Berlin Wall? 

     A state in which somebody is able to do as they 

choose, rescued from physical bounds; self rule without dominion by power; Liberty, autonomy, independence, choice, free will, sovereignty – that is the Ideology of Freedom.  Thank you for your service to a country blessed by God.      
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